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Bountiful High School Community Council
October 10, 2018
Present: Aaron Hogge, Erick Winkler, Marni Willard, Bryce Krogue, Marni Tobin, Matt Murri, Chris
Doherty, Cecilee Price-Huish.
Aaron Hogge asked each member of the Community Council to introduce themselves. Aaron Hogge
asked for nominations for the Council Chair and Vice-Chair. Aaron Hogge nominated Bryce Krogue as
Community Council Chair and Chris Doherty seconded the motion. All were in favor. Brcye Krogue
nominated Matt Murri as the Vice-Chair and Chris Doherty seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Bryce will be gone November 14th, but Matt Murri will attend.
Review of agendas and minutes on the BHS website.
SIP was discussed; graduation rates, college credits being earned, and ACT scores. This information can
be found on the BHS website.
Discussed the need to reach our ELL students. This year BHS has implemented a class Latinos in Action
and counselors are meeting individually with ELL students to discuss college and career readiness. We
discussed WIDA levels.
Discussion on special education students and focusing on their graduation rates. Our district would like
to see a higher graduation rate for our special education students.
504’s can be very beneficial for some students. 504’s should consist of 3-4 accommodations that will
truly help the student find success in school. If teachers have a good teaching plan the teacher will
know their students and see individual needs of students.
Discussed the process of Local Case Management and Pyramid of Interventions (on BHS website). LCM
meets each Tuesday to discuss students who are having attendance or academic issues. These students
and their parents are supported through different levels to encourage school success. Teachers are the
first line of communication.
Hope Squad is up and going at BHS. The Hope Squad currently has 40 members.
There was a suggestion from Matt Murri that we look at having peer tutors available to help and support
students with attendance or academic issues. These peer tutors could encourage students who are
struggling to come and help with homework. Senior peer matched with sophomore.
Cecilee shared her thoughts on clubs being difficult to start at BHS. She felt that teachers and faculty
are over worked and maybe not eager to be an advisory for a club. She suggested that parents or PTA
members could be used as advisors. Mr. Hogge shared a list of the BHS clubs and there were more than
some realized. She suggested that there could be an easier way to start clubs. She shared the
importance of students feeling connected and this is a great way for them to be involved in something.
We determined that Mr. Hogge would email out a list of clubs, with contact information, and when the
clubs meet. Mr. Doherty offered advising a computer science club. Mr. Murri discussed the importance
of school spirit and making everyone feel accepted and involved. 
Sanctioning of sports. Lacrosse may be sanctioned. It is difficult to add more and more due to buses,
fields, administrative oversight, and limited resources.
Discussed that no parking signs will be removed over the fall break. Students who park by fire hydrants,
in front of driveways, or within 25 ft. of intersections will be towed, not ticked, towed. We will be
emailing, texting, and handing out fliers to notify students and parents of this change.
Discussed SIR changes for this school year. Anybody can go to a teacher for extra help, to get make-up
work, or make-up test. Teachers summon students they feel need extra support. Mr. Winkler shared
that the longer lunch has improved the attendance and tardiness of his 4th and 8th periods. Woods Cross
and Viewmont are not tying their SIR to a long lunch. Mr. Hogge asked the council members to get
feedback from the community about SIR. Marni Tobin shared that she likes SIR this year much better
than the yellow and blue papers. Mr. Murri suggested that some students may not seek extra help
because of FOMO (fear of missing out) on long lunches and they procrastinate and think they can do it
later. Lunch can be a social nightmare for some students. What can we do to support these students?
Offices are providing one activity a week during lunches. Someone suggested a club that eats with
others at lunch.
Girl’s that Code is a great program for coding. Oracle takes part in this program.
Mr. Hogge went over trustland spending and what it provides for BHS (can be seen in SIP). He shared
where trustland funds come from.
Someone shared an idea of having a commercial art class that produces posters, programs, etc. to save
money.
Blended Learning is supplementing teaching with technology.
Parents are loving Canvas but would like to know how to login. It was suggested that they use their
student’s login, and this gives them more information than a parent view.
Teacher Professional Day was summarized: Gradecam, Gradebook, Nearpod, LCMT.

Bountiful High School-Community Council Minutes
Thursday November 15, 2018
Present: Aaron Hogge, Janice Killian, Bryce Krogue, Chris Doherty, Cecilee Price-Huish, Jason Steenblik,
Erick Winkler, Matt Murri, Marni Tobin, Marni Willard
Visitor: Lisa Day
Bryce Krogue welcomed all members our visitor. Introductions were made. Principal Hogge reviewed
the results of the Academic Olympiad with Council Members. Our students represented BHS well. The
following students received awards in Math: 1st Place: Lucy Ward, 3rd Place: Emil Geisler. In Social
Studies: 2nd Place: Gabe Ure. In Science: 3rd Place Emil Geisler. The entire team swept Math, Social
Studies and Science. Overall: 1st Place Emil Geisler, 3rd Place: Gabe Ure with the BHS Team taking First.
Principal Hogge announced that Max Eiting was recognized by the Principal, Superintendent and others
for being selected as a member of the Student Council for the State at a breakfast today.
The minutes from the October 10th meeting were reviewed by the BHS Community Council
Members. Jason Steenblik made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 10th meeting of the
BHS Community Council and Bryce Krogue seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Bryce Krogue reviewed rules of order and procedures which need to be updated. She found that the
election time needs to be posted and the number of positions to be filled need to be posted for all to
see.
Bryce Krogue proposed eight parents to participate on the Community Council. There should be two
more parents than staff members.
Principal Hogge proposed a representative from staff to present their request for funds directly to the
BHS Community Council. The faculty must be able to fit an expense to a school improvement goal.
Bryce Krogue proposed the addition of one additional Community Council member this year and one
additional Community Council member for next year to be voted onto the Council.
Marni Tobin made a suggestion for representation on the council from all areas. A discussion
about representation from feeder schools ensued. We are currently have a pretty good
representation.
Bryce Krogue made a motion to the council to add one additional member in May 2019 and an
additional member in May 2020. The council voted and it was unanimous. If someone decides
between May and September we would take the next candidate with the highest vote. If there is not
another person on the list from the previous ballot, another vote would be held for the additional
position. If a member misses three meetings they can be removed from the Council. We will check out
these changes by e-mail and approve at our next meeting.
There is a new state board rule regarding Digital Literacy which is forth coming. Once it passes we will
hear more about it. The Digital Citizenship requirement contains many different areas. Colin Kartchner
will be speaking at Woods Cross in December. Fight the new Drug is a website that has Porn addiction
information resources. They have no Porn November on this website. Bryce Krogue suggested that
Aaron put a link in the Brave Report. If parents want to learn more about this resource for porn
addiction. our
Principal Hogge presented the 1st term grade report. Our population has changed and our numbers have
changed. BHS numbers are around 1500 with an average GPA of 3.249. The class breakdown for 10th is
3.3 average GPA, for 11th it is 3.13 average GPA, 12th it is 3.18 average GPA.
Doug Hammerschmidt has been gathering SIR data. Principal Hogge reported the following
• 89.7 attendance last year for SIR
• 93.09 attendance this year for SIR
• 26.5 to 35.3 tardies per class period
• AVG GPA from 3.12 to 3.22
• Number of failing grades 13.6% last year and now at 15.6%
• SIR Summons per week 3.7 was avg per teacher 14% actually came per teacher
Principal Hogge wants communication with the student/parent before an “F” is given.
Cecilly Price –Huish made a comment about Standards Based grading. The homework is a much smaller
percentage with a large weight on the tests. Lisa Day commented that Standards based grading can
work well for the student if it is done correctly. Marni Willard reported that the counselors are doing a
one on one CCR meeting 30minutes from November to December. The counselors do a group CCR in
English classrooms for sophomores. A lunch with the principal will be about scholarships
on November 28th
. We will do not have an estimated budget for Trust lands funds yet.
The next BHS Community Council meeting is January 9, 2019. Adjourned at 6:27 p.m.

BHS Community Council January 9, 2019
Present: Aaron Hogge, Bryce Krogue, Matt Murri, Marni Tobin, Erick Winkler, Janice Killian,
Marni Willard, Jason Steenblik, Cecilee Price-Huish, Doug Hammerschmidt, Lisa Day
Excused: Chris Doherty
Bryce Krogue welcomed everyone, and we reviewed the minutes from the November 15, 2018 meeting of
the BHS Community Council. Matt Murri made a motion to accept the minutes and Erick Winkler
seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The members of the BHS Community Council also reviewed the following proposal:
If someone decides to remove themselves from the council, the council will take the next candidate with
the highest vote total to replace them. If there is not another person on the list from the previous ballot,
another vote would be held to fill the position.
If a council member misses three meetings without being excused by the Chairperson, they can be
removed from the Council and their spot will be filled in the same manner as if they decided to remove
themselves. To be excused from a meeting a member must email, text, or call the Chairperson prior to
the meeting and let them know they will not be in attendance.
May 1st to May 15th will be the time allotted for interested parents/guardians to apply to be on the
Council. From May 16th until the Wednesday after Memorial Day the voting process will be held online
at mydsd. The results will be posted and those who won will be informed by the last day of school. There
will be seven parent positions for 2019 and 8 parent positions for 2020.
Marni Tobin made a motion to accept the proposal. Erick Winkler seconded the motion and the motion
carried.
Aaron Hogge explained SIR and how it works. Principal Hogge asked for feedback. A question that arose
is what percentage of students are getting a truancy because they are not attending SIR. The principal
will follow up. That data has been gathered. It will be looked at.
Cecilee Price-Huish asked if we could survey teachers to ask if they feel SIR is working. Principal Hogge
commented that we have modified it using a committee of teachers to improve it. Principal Hogge
commented that this SIR provides an opportunity for students who have things after school to meet with
their teachers to get help.
Erick Winkler mentioned that he sees students are making good choices about their grade and using SIR
to get the help that they need.
Members suggested notification of truancies.
We received a budget of 154000 with a carryover of 23,000. Aaron Hogge will give an accounting of
trust land fund next time. Next time we will have teachers
Current budget remaining balance is 74,000. As we get farther along in the year we will figure out if we
need to spend more of these funds.
The School Improvement Goals: College readiness, maintaining Graduation rate, increasing effective
teaching practices by 2%, increasing math and science scores.
Aspire is replacing the Sage Test. It is a prep test for ACT and will have more value for students. It will be
given in the 10th grade. The students will take a District Writing Test in addition to the Aspire plus. This
Aspire test is talking more about the scientific process using general questions.
The College Board wrote this Aspire plus test. Cecilee Price –Huish asked about whether the school
would be helping to prep the students instead of an outside source. We will be doing two late start days
doing an ACT Practice Test. We will need to come up with the funding for this year for a canvas course
which will be after the ACT practice so that we can do some practice and then February 20th is the ACT
Test for all Juniors. We do the plus writing.
Principal Hogge said that the school will send out the Canvas information once the results are back from
the ACT practice test.
Utah School Accountability form was reviewed by Aaron Hogge with Utah Accountability Indicators.
The scores will not be posted for a year. Principal Hogge calculated BHS grade based on the indicators
and BHS would be at an A-, B+.
Bryce Krogue commented on White Ribbon Week and the principal mentioned that it will be March 19,
2019 with the Theme of respect. It will be the 19th through the 22nd of March.
Bryce Krogue commented on the Digital Citizenship Definition and mentioned that the Digital Citizenship
will be reviewed for students during the White Ribbon Week.
Principal Hogge suggested having the White Ribbon Week organizer to come to the Community Council
and have a collaboration of ideas to present that week.
Principal Hogge suggested college admissions or employers saying they denied someone because of
social media content. It was suggested that it is pretty difficult to get some to admissions reps or
employers admit it.
Marni mentioned that Counselors are doing schedule changes.
Bryce Krogue asked if there were any items that members of the Community Council had. She asked
about the parking passes. Principal Hogge mentioned that this is a way to have a mid-year accounting of
fees and citizenship.
Bryce Krogue asked about the parking. Principal commented that there has been little
feedback. Matt Murri asked about Hope Squad and if it is busy. Marni commented that they are getting
a lot of referrals. SafeUT tips are supposed to be screened before they come to the
administration. Doug Hammerschmidt commented that there is less of a stigma of reporting to
the SafeUT.
February 13th is our next meeting. Jason Steenblik made a motion to conclude the meeting at 6:24 p.m.
and Erick Winkler seconded the motion and the motion carried.

BHS Community Council Meeting 
February 13, 2019 
 
Present:  Aaron Hogge, Bryce Krogue, Marni Tobin, Marni Willard, Janice Killian, Matt Murri, Jason Steenblik, Erick Winkler, Cecilee Price-Huish 
Excused: Chris Doherty 
Visiting:  Lisa Day, Doug Hammerschmidt 
 
The Community Council members enjoyed a dinner provided by BHS.   
 
Principal Hogge reported the average GPA for 1st term and 2nd Term with2nd Term being slightly lower.  Counselors and Administration work with local case management to help students. 
 
Bryce Krogue mentioned that because we agreed that we should add two additional members we will need to add one additional faculty member. 
 
Aaron Hogge made a motion to accept an additional faculty member along with two new community members and the motion carried.  
 
Principal Hogge has received requests for trust land funds and he is sorting through the requests to present to the Council.  Our goal is to pinpoint our goals and next time we meet we should have teachers present their proposals for Trust land fund expenditures. 
 
The first goal has to do with Post Graduation Success.  It has to do with students earning CE/AP/IB credits and earning credit at Davis Tech.  Lisa Day said that the Sophomores will be taking the Aspire plus test which is an ACT preparation test probably during the month of April.  There will be two late Start days.   
 
Cecilee Price Huish inquired about the ACT practice test.  The e-mail went from BHS to parents about a canvas course for students to utilize it prior to taking the ACT test. 
 
Lisa Day shared the average ACT Score for BHS at 21.4 which dropped about a point from the previous year of 22.4.   
 
Secondary II to Secondary III Math seems to have been a difficult transition this year.  The students have already been identified and a lab has been utilized for students to have support in learning concepts that they are struggling with.  Marni Willard commented that this year students will have their Math II and III teachers approve their math registration choices by initialing their registration form. 
 
Goal #1 and #2 and a goal like WXHS Goal #2.  Principal Hogge will interact through e-mail with these goals with Community Council members.   
 
Cecilee Price Huish mentioned opportunities for Resume’ building activities. 
 
Principal Hogge presented the Davis School District Strategic Plan.  
 
Principal Hogge will give an accounting at the next Community Council meeting.  We need to make sure that we spend the money responsibly.  We need to make sure that we have the money spent. 
 
Marni Willard commented that the counselors will be gathering the course requests.  This process has moved up a bit so that we can hire teachers in a timely manner.   
 
Cecilee Price Huish asked about the variance process.  Principal Hogge commented that the variance process is a lottery.  Students who want to participate in the IB Program they will be considered separately.   
 
Principal Hogge will send out the School Improvement plan by e-mail for members to review.   
 
March 29th is the Learning First Planning day.  Any one of the Community Council members were invited to be a part of that event.  Jason Steenblik expressed an interest.  Principal Hogge, Doug Hammerschmidt, Lisa Day and Bryce Krogue will be attending the meeting. 
 
Matt Murri asked if there was anything we could do to promote having students attend BHS activities.  A discussion about incentives for attendance was discussed but not decided upon.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.  Our next Community Council Meeting is March 14, 2019.  The meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m. 


Bountiful High Community Council Meeting Minutes 
March 14, 2019 
 
Present:  Aaron Hogge, Bryce Krogue, Chris Doherty, Marni Willard, Janice Killian, Matt Murri, Jason Steenblik, Erick Winkler, Cecilee Price-Huish  
Excused:  Marni Tobin, 
Visiting:  Lisa Day, Austin Walker, Jan Wray, Andrea Petersen 
 
Principal Hogge mentioned the meeting minutes from the previous Community Council Meeting.  
Principal Hogge had the Community Council review the School Improvement Goals.   
Principal Hogge invited teachers who wanted to request Trustland funds to present their requests.   
Principal Hogge had the Community Council member read the examples of expenses that are approved expenses 
Steenblik made a request to include those students who are special ed or lower end students.                 
Marni Willard suggested that for Hope Squad having a speaker come maybe once every three years.  Principal Hogge suggested that time away from class is a concern.   
Marni requested funds for hope squad for t-shirts.   
The Community Council members presented their proposals. 
Jan Wray requested a poster printer for $3,500 for the school. She then amended the amount to $5,000 for the cost of paper and ink for the printer.   
Andrea Peterson requested Baroque instruments. 2 violins, 1 viola, 1 Cello for $5,000.  She requested a new Bass instrument for $2,500.  She requested bass repairs for $2,000.   
Austin Walker requested money for a mentor program.  There would be $600.00 which would be about $200.00 per mentor.  The mentors would have monthly responsibilities.  Austin requested $600.00 for an I-Pad and Apple TV.  Austin Walker can show students a virtual lab.  The third request is for Air Quality Test Kits.  This allows students to do live tests.  The tests are through Pasco.   That would cost about $1500 for the entire kit.  It comes with a computer for management.   
Erick Winkler requested a five-gas emissions analyzer.  It is an electronic device to see if the engine is running efficiently.  It is a $3500 Snap On Product.   
We put a laminator from this year as well as 50 calculators into the current year Trust Land expenditures.  We will request 70 calculators for next year.  Principal Hogge suggested that we use $10,000 this year on Theatre lighting and $10,000 next year and on until they have been replaced. 
Whitney Wallace is requesting $15,000 for a part-time salary aid.   
Burgundi Bradfield requested $1,500 for collaborating for Secondary II Math teachers.  She requested $500 for Secondary Math 2 teacher training. 
Emily Wadley is requesting LED lighting upgrade for $10,000. 
Principal Hogge reviewed all of the proposed expenditures with the Community Council 
Principal Hogge reviewed a request from Clark Stringfellow for $7,000 for a score table.  Joel Burton requested $400 for 8 Spike Ball Sets, and 4 Floor Hockey Sets. 
Sunny Magee requested a Cart of 20 laptops to share with Art and Theatre for $10,000 Danny Turnblom is requesting the same thing for a combined 40 laptops to be shared.   
Amanda Davis requested $6,000 for someone to read/score English essays.  She requested No Red Ink Premium prescription for $9,0000.  She requested $18,000 for a printer for each English teacher plus 2 desktop computers.  She requested $8,000 for novels for whole class assignments. 
Julie Hall requested $3,100 for on-line Language authentic listening software.
Brenda Hinckley requests $2,600 for Projector/Apple TV/Ipad/Cable for room 416 and 418.  
Cal Harris requests Two Dept. Curriculum work days to coordinate standards and evaluations for students in World Civ, U.S. Studies, and AP.  2)Amsco AP Test Review book for Euro, and U.S. Gov AP students and classes for a total cost of $2500. 
Mitch Steven requested Virtual Reality Goggles and an interactive anatomy app for $1,000 
Kim Bal requested AMSCO A.P.U.S. Government and Politics books (135) and one answer key for $2,575 
Maureen Brinkerhoff is requesting $2,300 for AP Review Textbooks 
Marie Perkins is requesting $700 for a CE Conference 
Mike Stevens requests 42,000 to send teachers to a technology conference 
Aaron Hogge requested a summons/SIR ap for the cost of $4,500. 
Aaron Hogge requested $20,000 for productivity periods (4 at a cost of $5,000 each) 
Aaron Hogge requested $10,000 for an academic Tracker 
Aaron Hogge reported an anticipated Distribution of $172,100.00 with an anticipated $20,000 carryover for a total of $195,095.00 
Aaron Hogge moved through each request to ask for approval.   
Aaron Hogge proposed an expenditure of $15000 to train 6 IB teachers at $2500 each. The training is out of state. 
Cecilee Price-Huish commented on the condition of the faculty room and whether that could be considered.   
Aaron Hogge will e-mail out the proposal for consideration for next time.  The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 


